HIGH POINT

CONDOMINIUM OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

General Membership Meeting Minutes of the Meeting Held on:

July 25, 2005

Mrs. Lesso called the General Membership meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Present were:

Carole Lesso

President 

Lisa Dykes

Vice President/Secretary




Dale Taylor

Treasurer




Bob Bissey

Property Manager


   Absent:         Harry George

Director at Large

Homeowners Present: See attachment #1. 

Mr. Bissey conducted roll call and certification of proxies at the door. A quorum was not reached so Mr. Bissey confirmed with the owners present that they had received notification of the meeting. All owners present confirmed receipt of the notice. Ms. Brown made a motion to waive the reading of last year’s minutes and approve them as written. The motion was seconded and the constituency voted unanimously in favor of the motion. Copies of the 2004 General Membership meeting minutes were distributed to the owners present. 

Mrs. Lesso provided the President’s report and Financial Report. The owners present were provided copies of the June financials and Mrs. Lesso discussed the income and expenses of the Association over the last twelve (12) months. General discussion took place regarding maintenance of the community, parking enforcement, snow removal, insurance (including deductibles and HO6 coverage) paint cycle and deck repairs, as well as the administrative and managerial aspect of the operation of the Association.

Under new business, Mr. Bissey explained that there was one Board position up for election. However, due to a lack of a quorum, no official vote was taken. Ms. Sartain and Mr. Kronledge were interested in serving their community as Board members. The Board accepted acknowledgement of both owners and deferred their decision pending further review. Board terms and officer positions will remain unchanged until otherwise determined by the Board of Directors.

There being no further business to conduct, Ms. Sartain motioned to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded and the owners voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 p.m.

Carole J. Lesso





             
Bob Bissey

President                                                    


             Property Manager

